
In Touch 
 

40th Fife (Touch) Scout Group January 2023 

Find us online at www.40thfifescouts.org.uk 

Lorna, Group Scout Leader 

NOTE TO ALL PARENTS 

Please come into the hall at the beginning and end of the meetings, we would love to see you! 

If you wish to remain outside it would be hugely helpful if you could get out of your car so we can ensure that 

our members are collected by a responsible adult at the end of our meetings.  Especially as we have darker 

nights at present.  Our Leaders remain responsible for your child/children until they are back under your       

supervision.     

We know that Scouts and Explorers are more independent however we would prefer that a parent collects  

rather than allow a solo walk home.   There have been incidents in Touch historically (thankfully not involving      

anyone from the group) that cause sufficient concern for us to take these measures.   

Thank you for your cooperation and understanding. 

Welcome to 2023! 

2022 was very much about getting things back to normal, so it’s    

onwards & upwards this year. 

Firstly, thank you to everyone for all their support last year, all our 

amazing Leaders, Active Support Team, Exec Committee Members 

deserve a massive round of applause for all their contributions.   

Most of you only see the couple of hours a week but there are all the 

‘unseen’ hours put in organising programme & activities, camps and 

trips, not to mention the meetings and planning, all to ensure that our young people have the best opportunities and achieve their 

badges & awards.  We also have a few regular parent helpers who also give up their time to the sections they support. 

Thank you too to all our parents for encouraging and supporting our amazing young people in all that they do.  And the final, biggest  

thanks to all our young people, from our littlest Squirrel to our oldest Explorer for throwing themselves into every opportunity and 

doing their best at all times 

to you all 

We have loads of exciting activities and adventures coming this year, not least of which is the World 

Scout Jamboree in South Korea where we will be represented by 5 of our members.  We will post a list 

of dates for you soon.  The leaders can’t wait to share their plans with you so keep an eye on the FB 

pages and remember …….                                                                                                                                                            

PLEASE don’t let finances get in the way of your child joining in, please speak to myself or your      

section leaders in confidence if you need assistance. 



SKYE PACK 

Skye Pack have been working on various badges during the second half of the year. 

From some of the older Cubs teaching others a skill as part of their Team Leader   

Challenge to badges such as Animal Carer, Musician,      

Disability Awareness and parts of the International 

badge.  Cubs got to meet some of the Leaders pets for 

their Animal Carer badge as not everyone has a pet. 

They got to meet and find out how to look after Denver 

and Chance the Keeshonds and Skye the budgie. We also 

had a visit from Eden’s Garden Animal Handling who 

brought various animals along for us to meet such as 

snakes, baby rabbits,  lizards, tortoises and a chameleon.  

Skye (the bird) might make another visit in the New Year. 

Cubs also worked on their Disability Awareness badge by learning 

some Fingerspelling, finding out about Braille, trying to use a cane 

while blindfolded (a scary experience for some) and using a chair to 

find out how wheelchair friendly the Scout hall is. 

Brodie and Colin very kindly brought along their guitars for Cubs to work on their Musician 

Stage 1 badge.  The Cubs came up with their own lyrics in groups for the song ‘We Love to    

Boogie’ by T-Rex. 

We ran a Bring a Friend night 

where we played some 

games, learnt how to use the 

bushcraft knives, lit a fire and 

then made some s’mores 

despite the bad weather. 

Practising knots with 

strawberry laces and 

chocolate fingers,    

tasted good too! 



Our Environmental project  

13 bags of rubbish from the woods behind the Scout Hall one Sunday afternoon, and a blocked outlet cleared.  Whilst several 
branches were cleared that had been blocking the burn.  It is likely, following the recent torrents of rain, that it will be revisited 
again as more debris has been brought down.  Plans for 2023 include clearing old and dead branches (and trees) from around 
the hall and making a start on preparing the ground for our wildflowers.  

Congratulations to Arran, Rachel and Daniel who were 

awarded their Chief Scout Silver Award                                                           

in the second half of this year! 

We spent a couple of evenings  on 

other countries and their cuisines. 

Cubs made a soup from Canada, a 

type of pancake from Greece and  

different snacks and sauces from 

South Korea which we spent       

another night on. We learnt a bit of 

Hangul (the Korean writing system), 

facts about Korea, played with 

Ddakji and enjoyed Korean food 

again.  Some of the Cubs were a 

wee bit unsure about some of the 

flavours …... 

Vacancies 

Assistant Section Leaders Squirrels (Fridays)  

Section Leader & Assistant Section Leaders Beavers (Wednesday) 

Assistant Section Leaders Beavers (Monday) 

The above are the sections that have the greatest need at present 

BEFORE AFTER 



McKenzie Beaver 

Colony 

McKenzie beavers visited the South Queensferry Lifeboat Station over two evenings 30th November and 7th December.  They 

got to get on the lifeboat and learnt about water safety.  In some of the pictures it looks like they were very relaxed, that was 

them practising the float position!  Some of the new Beavers were invested on the lifeboat. 

McKenzie welcomed their first Squirrels, 

Arlo, Rory, Fraser & Darcie joined the 

Colony and have earned some of the very 

first ‘Moving On’ awards in the group. 

We also welcomed Ellie,  Christa,       

Connor, Amy, Jackson, Charlie, Finlay, 

Daniel, Oliver, Archie & Isaac to the   

Colony. 

Hannah, Alex, Helena, Fraser & Chloe 

moved onto Cubs 

The Colony enjoyed a nature walk around Calaiswoods, Harrison took photos of 

some weird creatures…... 

The Nature theme continued with Rosie from Frog 

Life showing the Beavers around 2 sites.  We went 

to Cowdenbeath Wetland (aptly named as it was 

raining) and we invested some of our new Beavers.   

Rosie told us all about some of our native creatures 

and guided us around the site, 

she also showed the Beavers 

some new games.  The       

following week the Beavers 

met Rosie again, this time to 

carry out some moth trapping 

at Lumphinnans Pond . 

The                               

Halloween party was 

enjoyed by everyone. 

In November the Beavers learned about the Poppy and why they are significant at this time of year.  They all painted poppy’s 
on rocks and practiced a 2 minute silence.  Some great work!  



The year finished with a 

Christmas Party . 

A big thanks to our leaders, 

young leader and parent  

helpers for assisting each 

week, this is most welcome as 

our colony is growing. 

A wee bit 

Christmas Craft 

is always      

popular! 

The main focus of the late summer was preparing for the Bronze Duke of Edinburgh expedition in October with instruction in 
navigation, first aid, tents and cooking. We managed to have some fun with a Nerf war, always popular with the Explorers, 
utter chaos with Nerf bullets flying everywhere and the Explorers creating loads of games including a game in the dark. There 
were Halloween and Christmas parties and a Beaver night where the Monday Beaver leaders ran the Explorer night as a Beaver 
night with Beaver games and activities. The Explorers loved it. (Editors Note: we are still finding the Nerf bullets in all sorts of 
weird places …..) 

Bushcraft Camp 

We had a weekend camp at Fordell sleeping in hammocks and cooking on the open fire and generally getting our camping 
skills back to pre-COVID levels. Like all Explorer camps, everything centred around the fire and cooking. It was quite a success 
with some really good bread baked, some cheese baked inside bread for the ultimate cheese toastie as well as some            
experiments with making samosas, onion bhajis and some amazing gooey-centred chocolate puddings  



Duke of Edinburgh Expedition 

The main event of the session was the Duke of Edinburgh expedition in the Pentland hills. This was the event that the       
Explorers had been training for for some time and it went well.  Despite the rain, mist, cloud and some minor ‘creative’        
navigation, they managed to not get lost. 

Bonaly Scout centre was busy with several Scout and School DofE groups using it as a base, however, as the Explorers were 
proud to learn, everyone else started their hike in the Pentlands and stayed overnight in the scout campsite with showers 
and flushing toilets and our intrepid lot stayed the night in the hills on their own.  You can find their video diary on our 
Friends & Family FB page 

We finished the year with our tradition Christmas dinner and 
move marathon. The Explorers did a fantastic job decorating 
the hall then they prepared, cooked and cleaned up a full  
traditional Christmas dinner with turkey, stuffing etc. We 
had a Secret Santa after dinner and then settled in for  night 
of watching Christmas movies. Some actually managed to 
stay up all night.   

Some bowling also happened. 

Explorers        

trying to feed         

themselves at  

the Halloween 

party 



Braemar Drey 
It’s been a busy and exciting couple of term for the Squirrels, with festivities like Halloween, Remembrance Day, St. Andrew’s 

day AND CHRISTMAS.  Not to mention the fact that we have welcomed and  invested 8 NEW SQUIRRELS. 

It’s also very exciting to have a new Section Assistant join our team, welcome on board Carol.   

We are looking forward to make some new memories in 2023 with our Squirrels. Thank you to all who helped and supported 

in 2022 with our Squirrels.  

Lots of fun exploring our free LEGO 
education resources … learning what is 
Transportation and Destination…    
everyone has been building amazing 
stuff !!  

 
There were loads of spooky costumes and games at the 

Halloween party 

Leaf printing 

The Squirrels loved searching for beasties and bugs with the Frog Life team.  They found loads! 

The Squirrels became scientists for a night, they made lava lamps and experimented with candles. 



We made contact with people in Antartica, Australia, Austria, Bangla-
desh, Bolivia, Bosnia, Brazil, Canada, Caribbean, Costa Rica, Cyprus, 
Czech Republic, Denmark,  Ecuador, Egypt, Finland, France, Germany, 
Greece, Hungary, Iceland, Indonesia, Ireland, Ivory Coast, Luxemburg, 
Madagascar, Malaysia, Malta, Malta, Mexico, Namibia, New Zealand, 
Norway, Pakistan, Peru, Phillipines, Portugal, Sengal, Serbia, Singa-
pore, South Africa, South Korea, Sweden, Switzerland, Tahiti, Taiwan, 
Tunisia, Turkey, UK, USA, Venezuela & Zimbabwe 

This year we reached 52 
different countries out of 
190.                                          
(5 don't have Scouts, North 
Korea, Laos, Myanmar, China 
& Andorra)  

Mag brough his amateur radio gear along and spoke to a couple of 

other Scout Groups, he also used a web based communication 

system to reach other countries across the globe. 

Jamboree on the Internet & Jamboree on the Air takes part in 

October every year.  There are dedicated chat servers set up 

to allow the scouts to talk to people from all over the world.  

Some of the Scouts got little sleep as they stayed up all night 

connecting with people on the other side of the world.      

Special mention to our first Squirrel participant Esther! 

First Aid                        

Never too early to learn how to dial 999 & 

help someone who is hurt. 

They all had a great time at their Christmas party! 



Arran Pack 

The Autumn term kicked off with a games night at the end of which we handed out a lot of badges to Cubs who missed the end of the  

previous term!  

The following week was the Halloween party with the usual fancy dress, fun and games (resulting in a few messy Cubs!).   

Through the term the Cubs worked on their Artist badge over a couple of weeks.  This involved designing book covers, greetings cards and 

posters.  

Cubs also posted pictures or showed us records of animals birds and insects they’d seen either in their gardens or when out and about.  

This was part of their Animal Carer badge which we started in the previous term with the visit from the “Animal Lady”. 

The Arran Pack were lucky enough to be awarded spaces at the Annual Howling Scottish Cub 

Camp that is held at Fordell.  This is a popular camp and its always over subscribed so goes to 

a ballot. 

The cubs were split into smaller 

groups, mixing with Cubs from 

across Scotland and got the chance 

to try their had at Backwoods 

Cooking, Team Challenges, Caving, Tie Dye, Bird boxes,     

Inflatable Slide, Crate Stacking, International Games, Ladder 

Ascent, Orienteering, Archery, Manhunt & loads more.  There 

was a funfair and a campfire too.  The Cubs had a great time, 

some declared it the best camp ever!  

Back in the hall there were Kims Games played, 

chariot races had and a visit from the Animal 

Lady  as part of their Animal Carer badge. 



BADGE SEWING SERVICES   

Suggested donations remain at 50p per badge and funds will be 

supporting attendance at the next World  Jamboree in 2023. Please 

hand your uniform & badges, clearly marked with your child's name, 

to any of the leaders who will contact me to arrange collection & 

drop off.             Thank you for your support!         Lorna  

Fiona  and her team from Lloyds Banking Group 

selected us for their Day to Make a  

Difference Project this year.  The hall 

looks amazing and you are all well       

deserving of your DIY badges. 

THANK YOU! 

In November we had our Movie Night sleepover.                                                                                                                                                                   

This was attended by almost 30 Cubs and we showed three movies on the “big screen”! 

We also welcomed and invested a number of 

new Cubs over the term and said farewell to four 

others as they move on to Scouts. 

Congratulations also to Ava Marshall, Lewis Keith 

and Murray Bruce on gaining their Chief Scouts 

Silver Award – the highest award achievable in 

Cubs.  

Many of the Cubs together with a few other Group 

members enjoyed the Panto at the Alhambra 

It was all fun and games at the Christmas 

party for the final night of term 



Tonkawa Troop 
The Scouts continued to meet off and on during the summer break, programme very much depending on 

the weather and  number of scouts that turned up.  They made the most of the minor heatwave one 

night and had a water fight . 

The Scouts learned some new 

digital skills and after          

completing some work at 

home, a few of them were 

rewarded with their Digital 

Maker staged badges.   Still not 

too late to finish this one! 

A lack of available pumpkins didn't stop the scouts from creating Halloween lanterns, their knife skills were put to the test with a 

variety of fruit and vegetables as alternatives.  Now that loo roll is back in plentiful supply the Scouts made good use of it. 

A cooking challenge was issued.  The Patrols had to devise their own menu from overseas, complete some fact finding about their 

chosen country then produce a shopping list.  They went to the supermarket, bought everything then cooked their dishes.  They 

were judged on punctuality, presentation, hygiene & tastiness.  They were also judged on how challenging the dishes were and on 

the all important clearing up afterwards.  Everything was really tasty & well presented, well done all! 

Sedan chair racing is  always a fun activity, the Scouts create their Sedans by lashing some staves onto chairs, the smallest member 

of the Patrol is then transported around a course, with the fastest winning.  Sheer lashings were used to join several staves together 

then the Scouts had to attach a balloon to the end and reach out over a candle until the balloon burst.  They also had a competitive 

fire lighting event.  A string is rigged at a set height over the area where the fire is to be lit, the first Patrol to get the fire going high 

enough to burn through the string wins. 

Sticking with the international theme the Scouts completed a number of challenges (very) loosely based on countries where        

previous World Scout Jamborees have been held. 

Be more Tent!  



Scouts had a chance to try out their make up & acting skills when we took a different approach to first aid training.  They were 

coached on how to make wounds, bruises and burns, complete with blisters whilst discussing treatments then had the chance 

to make up their own scenarios.  Once they had everything ready they swapped round and another Patrol then had to treat the 

casualties. 

The Scouts ended the year with their traditional Trading Post,  

Patrols are given an amount of ‘money’ to begin with and a 

list of tasks, some scouty some not so scouty.  The aim is to 

complete as many of the tasks as they can to earn more 

‘money’, the winners are those with the highest amount at 

the end.   This was followed by the Christmas Party night.  

We’ve had another action-packed term at the Hudson Beavers! Here are some of our highlights. 

We took a trip to Lumphinnans pond to see what we could discover and 

earn our Explorer badges. We used a night in the hall to think about what 

we might find in and around the pond, and came up with bugs, fish, frogs, 

toads, and wild sharks! Some weeks later, we headed out to the pond and 

were guided through some pond dipping. We got close to the water, 

dipped our nets in, and carefully scooped any living creatures out into 

viewing beakers. We found loads of different bugs, but no fish or sharks 

this time!  Owen was the only one with wet feet though ….. 



We spent several weeks working on our Builders badge. First, we built up 

our building skills with challenges like building strong bridges from        

newspaper, and constructing stable towers. We then got to the business of 

designing and planning machines that we could build, thinking about what 

they would do, how they would work, and what made them unique. Finally, 

we assembled mountains of recycling, and worked together to bring our 

plans to life. We had washing  machines, doughnut makers, rockets,      

chocolate factories, sweet makers, and even a robotic Beaver Leader!  

There were also some important badges 

and awards for the adults of the Hudson 

section.                                                          

Kelly was awarded her 10 years service 

award and Wood Badge, and Alison     

received the Award for Merit.               

Congratulations to both of them on     

fantastic achievements! 

At Christmas, we had both a craft night and a full party night. We decorated wooden      

baubles, assembled jumping reindeer/penguins/snowmen, and decorated the hall with 

loads of paper chains. 

We played all of the classic games at our party, with the Leaders having just as much fun as 

the Beavers! We tried corners, musical     

statues/bumps/chairs, and pass the parcel amongst loads of others!  

Some of the Hudson Beavers have some brilliant dance moves! 

Some of the highlights of the Autumn-Winter 

term are always our Halloween and Christmas 

activities. At Halloween, we got crafty, making 

spooky ghosts and bat headwear, and even 

played a messy doughnut-eating game or two! 

Yup, its official!                                                                                              
We are the winners of the Asda Green Token event. 

MANY THANKS to everyone whether you voted online or in 

store it is much needed additional funding for the Group.  We 

will let you know what we end up spending it on. 



CONGRATULATIONS! 

Ben Cleuch Unit 

Dominic, Platinum Chief Scouts Award 

Arran & Rachel Skye Pack,  

Silver Chief Scouts Award 

Award of Merit 

for outstanding service 

Alison, Hudson Beaver Colony 

Wood Badge & 10 year    

Service Award 

Kelly, Beaver Colony 

25 year service award 

Debbie, Active Support Member 

Chief Scout’s Commendation 

for Good Service 

Kenny, Active Support Team 

Lewis, Murray & Ava, Arran Pack 

Silver Chief Scouts Award 

Congratulations to  

Skye Pack Sixers: Daniel & Jackson and 

seconders Emeli, Lucas, Evan & Josh. 

Congratulations to Tonkawa Troop Patrol 

Leaders Ruby, Moya & Hunter and to        

Assistant Patrol Leaders Josh, Ryan & Kyle 

Come and check out our archive page!    More photos being added 

regularly.  Were you a member in your younger days?   

See if you can spot yourself in one of our Camp and activity photos 

and videos!   Spread the word and tag anyone you know 

Ben Cleuch Unit 

Zara, Bronze Duke of Edinburgh &     

Platinum Chief Scouts Award, Sean    

Platinum Chief Scouts Award 

Come and         
Volunteer with us!   

Go on, you know 
you want to really. 

We dare you! 



Touch Community Garden held an open day in        Sep-

tember and some of the 40th assisted with the BBQ.  

Thanks & well done to Corne, Lesleyanne, Brodie & Zara 

for their support. 

A huge thank you to everyone who collected or  
donated sponsorship money for our sponsored FRB 
crossing. We have raised a whopping £3564.10 to 
date. Special mention to the undernoted, who 
raised more than £200.  Rudy Meiklejohn &         
Savannah Cassidy.   And to those who raised over 
£100.  Ava Marshall, Ethan & Mia Watson, 
Carla Ho, Daniel Rodger, Lenny Stewart, 
Charlie  Crichton, Harrison Murray, Niamh 
Smith & Ramsay McGuire 

What time is it when 

you see a cow lying 

down? 

Pasture                        

bedtime! 

 

40th Fife (Touch) Scout Group—Sponsored Walk 2022 



October 3rd King Charles III and Queen Consort visit Dunfermline 

We were pleased that the 40th were 

chosen to represent Scouting in Dun-

fermline.  Following a hasty phone call 

or two and not a lot of time, Moya and 

Mark were selected to attend the     

reception in Dunfermline Abbey and be 

introduced to Their Majesties on their 

recent visit to formalise Dunfermline 

becoming Scotlands newest City 

Lorna was waiting with the 

crowds outside and managed to 

shake the new Kings hand twice!  

Think it was the uniform that did 

it? He commented about there 

not being enough volunteers and 

he is right so get volunteering!! 
In the Press again!  Twice in the 

same week. 

We won a tree!                  

Thanks Dobbies. 

BADGE SEWING SERVICES   

Suggested donations remain at 50p per badge and funds will be 

supporting attendance at the next World  Jamboree in 2023. 

Please hand your uniform & badges, clearly marked with your 

child's name, to any of the leaders who will contact me to arrange 

collection & drop off.             Thank you for your support!         

40th Fife Friends & Family 

Online at 

www.40thfifescouts.org.uk 

 

The Scout Hall elves 

made their annual 

appearance, this one 

gave the Cubs a bit of 

a fright! 



Group Executive  

Committee 

November & December saw a busy time for our Exec Committee and we had a great time organising our final celebration event 
for the Group’s 50th Anniversary - the Ceilidh.  The Pentlands Ceilidh Band did not disappoint and it was great to see so many 
of you there, especially all the young ones taking part - great dancing and fun had by all.  Special thanks to Julie Roger for    
supporting the catering effort too and for the wider committee in helping organise.  A few have asked for this to become an 
annual event so watch the Facebook page for some polls on that - what would you like to see/attend?  We appreciate any 
feedback to keep it interesting.  The Sponsored Walk earlier in the year was also a great fundraising success so again may    
become a regular fixture on our calendar. 
 
December saw the build up to Christmas and for the first week our committee manned the office for Scout Post - a great saving 
on local deliveries for those that used it, with well over 500 cards handed in we raised over £75 as a result (final numbers to be  
confirmed).   Special thanks to Mia, Chloe & Kyle also for taking part and delivering some cards for us too. 
 
Thanks to Lorna and Christine for organising the Christmas Sweets for everyone again this year, I’m sure they were well       
received. 
 
You may have noticed the hall has been a bit colder than normal as one of our heaters broke down, these are being replaced 
asap. 
 
We are always looking for volunteers if you would like to support the committee with your time (could be as little as an hour a 
month) and I can personally vouch it’s very rewarding and I’m delighted to help out as well as working full time, we could not 
do this without the support of the leaders and parents - thank you all. 
 
We will be meeting as a committee in January to plan the events for the year so keep an eye out on Facebook for regular     
updates and questions on what you’d like to see this year.  Our Focus will be on the fundraising initiatives we have started to 
fund, fixing the Bothy at Powmill (we had to rearrange due to illness), minibus, hall improvements as well as a full Group Camp 
potentially 9th June, please pencil that in as we’ll have things for the whole group planned at Fordell Firs that weekend. 
 
We look forward to your ongoing support this year and hope everyone stays well and takes part and 
get the rewards we know that the scouting community brings.   
 
All the very best wishes for 2023 
Lesleyanne Tufft 
Group Exec Chair  

 



Journey 

 to the  

Jamboree 

How cool are the Scottish badges!  We love them and think they look amazing. 

Since last time we have had an All Scotland weekend at Fordell.  The six units plus the IST 

(International Support Team) took part in a load of games & activities including a movie 

themed disco and a campfire.  The Unit had a get together via Zoom for Christmas and Laura &  

Lorna met up with some other 

IST members at Bundits of Leith 

for some 

Korean 

food.  Would thoroughly recommend! 

Did you see us in the Press? 

Thank to everyone who has purchased our fundraising sweetie bags, these will be available for a few 

more months AND huge thanks to those of you who took advantage of our Christmas Creche, we 

were way too busy to take any photos but there were loads of crafts, games and after the Scouts got 

the fire going, a chance to toast marshmallows and make s’mores. 

The East Region Unit 4 badge. 

                                                       We are always looking for new leaders!   

                                                        Speak to any leader & find out how YOU CAN HELP US 

Volunteering for Scouting is easier that you think.  Whether you can help us out weekly, spare an hour 

a month or a day a year, we have plenty opportunities both behind the scenes and working with young 

people.   

With full support and training you can experience the fun, friendship and adventure of scouting for 

yourself, all on a flexible basis.  Please speak to any leader if you or someone you know can help.  We 

would especially like to hear from anyone who can assist with our Beaver Colonies!  Monday or 

Wednesday, both would benefit greatly from additional help. 

 



Braemar 

 Squirrel Drey 



Hudson  

Beaver Colony 

 

 

Arran Pack 



Arran Pack 

 



Ben Cleuch Unit 

 



Tonkawa Troop 

 



Skye Pack 

 

If you have done something amazing during your 

meeting, at a camp or taking part in another         

activity then tell us all about it!  Put your story in 

the box in the office and see your words in the next 

newsletter. 





McKenzie  

Beaver Colony 

 

New Year Competition 
How Many Badges do you think we   

awarded in the whole of 2022? 

Either drop your guess into the box in the 

office or email lorna@40thfifescouts.org.uk 

 

NAME: 

SECTION: 

I think that                                           badges 

were awarded 


